
9 July 2024 
 
 
Dear  
 
ATISN 19669 – Freedom of Information Request 
 
Information requested 
 
Thank you for your request which I received on the 11th of June 2024. You asked 
for: 
 

1. The amount of grant awarded to Cwmpas in connection with community-led 
housing.  
 

2. The date any grants in connection with community-led housing were paid to 
Cwmpas between 2022 and 2024.  
 

3. The amount of grant awarded in connection with a project linked to Gŵyr 
Community Land Trust.  
 

4. The name of the recipient awarded grant in connection with a project linked to 
Gŵyr Community Land Trust. 

 
5. The date any grants in connection with a project linked to Gŵyr Community 

Land Trust were paid between 2022 and 2024. 
 

Our response 
 
The information provided is correct at 30 June 2024.  
 
1. Welsh Government has provided Cwmpas (formerly the Wales Co-operative 

Centre) with revenue funding to enable them to support co-operative or 
community-led housing since 2012/13.  
 
The current grant award for Cwmpas’s Communities Creating Homes 
programme is £180,000 for each financial year over the three years 2022/23, 
2023/24 and 2024/25. The award totals £540,000 over the three years.  
 

2. Revenue funding for the Communities Creating Homes programme is paid to 
Cwmpas in quarterly tranches. Cwmpas was paid the following for the 
programme between 1 April 2022 and 31 March 2024:  

 

Amount paid Date paid Description 

£45,000 09-May-22 2022/23 Q1 payment  

£45,000 21-Oct-22 2022/23 Q2 payment  

£45,000 13-Dec-22 2022/23 Q3 payment  

£45,000 22-Mar-23 2022/23 Q4 payment  

£45,000 23-May-23 2023/24 Q1 payment  

£45,000 27-Sep-23 2023/24 Q2 payment  

£45,000 27-Nov-23 2023/24 Q3 payment  

£45,000 12-Feb-24 2023/24 Q4 payment  

£360,000 TOTAL  



 
3. 4. 5. Welsh Government has awarded up to £892,400 of capital funding to 
Cwmpas for a project linked to Gŵyr Community Land Trust. The funding was 
awarded from the Land and Buildings Development Fund. No funding from this grant 
award has been paid.   

 
Next steps 
  
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you 
can ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  
Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s 
Freedom of Information Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit,  
Welsh Government, 
Cathays Park,  
Cardiff,  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The 
Information Commissioner can be contacted at:   
 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF. 
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a 
complaint until it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 

mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales

